
 

 

TRACT 38785 - Natchitoches Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Oberlin on December 13, 2006, being more fully described as follows: That 
certain tract or parcel of land containing 0.25 acres, more or less, being 
described as Lot 2 of Block 1 of the “JOSEPH ILES SUBDIVISION” to the Town 
of Oberlin, Allen Parish, Louisiana, a subdivision of a portion of the 
North Half of the Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter (N/2 of NE/4 
of SE/4) of Section 21, Township 5 South, Range 4 West, Allen Parish, 
Louisiana. Said tract being the same land acquired by the Town of Oberlin 
in that certain Tax Deed dated August 8, 2003 recorded under Conveyance 
Book 420, Page 355 and that certain Tax Deed dated June 14, 2004 recorded 
under Conveyance Book 426, Page 205, all of the Conveyance Records of 
Allen Parish, Louisiana. 
, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: UNION GAS CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the Town 
Of Oberlin authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: .25 Tract Number: 38785 
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TRACT 38786 - St. Helena Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from St. Helena 
Parish Police Jury on December 13, 2006, being more fully described as 
follows: Beginning at a point on the South line of the TUSC RA SU C, Order 
No. 1183 having Coordinates of X = 2,207,796.89 and Y = 790,778.03; thence 
North 64 degrees 50 minutes 18 seconds East 1,042.15 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,208,740.15 and Y = 791,221.13; thence North 65 
degrees 29 minutes 19 seconds East 193.80 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,208,916.48 and Y = 791,301.53; thence South 12 
degrees 01 minutes 15 seconds East 535.24 feet to a point on the said TUSC 
RA SU C, Order No. 1183 South line having Coordinates of X = 2,209,027.95 
and Y = 790,778.03; thence West 1,231.08 feet to the Point of Beginning, 
containing 7.42 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file 
in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The 
description is based on information provided by the State Agency regarding 
location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be no grant of surface rights in and to the property. 
All surface rights shall be reserved to the St. Helena Parish Police Jury. 
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Applicant: JIL EXPLORATION, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the St. 
Helena Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 7.42 Tract Number: 38786
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TRACT 38787 - Allen Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Allen 
Parish Police Jury on December 13, 2006, being more fully described as 
follows: That certain tract or parcel of land containing 4.00 acres, more 
or less, being in the form of a square in the Northeast corner of the 
Northeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter (NE/cor of NE/4 of NW/4) of 
Section 22, Township 5 South, Range 4 West, Allen Parish, Louisiana, and 
being more particularly described as beginning at the Northeast corner of 
said NE/4 of NW/4; thence going West on section line a distance of two (2) 
acres, or 417.4 feet; thence South a like distance of two (2) acres, or 
417.4 feet; thence East parallel with the north line of said Section 22 a 
like distance of two (2) acres, or 417.4 feet, to the east line of said 
NE/4 of NW/4; thence North two (2) acres, or 417.4 feet, to the point of 
beginning. Said tract being the same land acquired by the Allen Parish 
School Board from James Clarkston in that certain Deed dated September 11, 
1944 recorded under Conveyance Book 59, Page 551 of the Conveyance Records 
of Allen Parish, Louisiana. 
, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: UNION GAS CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Allen Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 4 Tract Number: 38787 
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TRACT 38788 - Allen Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Oberlin on December 13, 2006, being more fully described as follows: That 
certain tract or parcel of land containing 30.00 acres, more or less, 
being described as the South Thirty (30) acres of the Southeast Quarter of 
the Northwest Quarter (SE/4 of NW/4) of Section 22, Township 5 South, 
Range 4 West, Allen Parish, Louisiana. Said tract being the same land 
acquired by the Town of Oberlin from Ernest S. Clements in that certain 
Deed dated December 6, 1963 recorded under Conveyance Book C22, Page 448 
of the Conveyance Records of Allen Parish, Louisiana. 
, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: UNION GAS CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the Town 
Of Oberlin authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 30 Tract Number: 38788 
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TRACT 38789 - Calcasieu Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from on 
December 13, 2006, being more fully described as follows: All of Section 
16, Township 9 South, Range 13 West, lying within the geographical 
boundaries of the Bayou Pierre WMA containing approximately 280 acres, all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: DAY EXPLORATION 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 280 Tract Number: 38789 
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TRACT 38790 - Lafayette Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Lafayette 
Consolidated Government on December 13, 2006, being more fully described 
as follows: All of the rights, title and interest in any highways, right 
of ways, roads, alleys, or other lands owned by and not presently under 
mineral lease from Lafayette City-Parish Consolidated Government more 
particularly Ole Colony Road, Thompson Loop, Luce Drive, Black Circle, 
Young Drive, Lodge Drive, West Avondale Drive, Anna Street, Marie Street, 
Creswell Avenue, Westward Avenue, Winbourne Avenue, Vincent Drive, L. 
Provost Road, Thrasher Drive, Sheridan Drive, Gold Rush Drive, and being 
located within the following described boundaries: Beginning at a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,756,593.25 and Y = 569,236.79; thence North 89 
degrees 59 minutes 57 seconds East 5,420.37 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,762,013.62 and Y = 569,236.86; thence South 00 
degrees 00 minutes 09 seconds East 1,936.49 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,762,013.70 and Y = 567,300.37; thence North 89 
degrees 59 minutes 55 seconds East 3,911.55 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,765,925.25 and Y = 567,300.46; thence South 03 
degrees 01 minutes 31 seconds West 5,273.50 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,765,646.94 and Y = 562,034.31; thence North 89 
degrees 25 minutes 16 seconds West 9,053.78 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,756,593.62 and Y = 562,125.79; thence North 00 
degrees 00 minutes 16 seconds West 5,240.48 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,756,593.22 and Y = 567,366.27; thence North 00 
degrees 00 minutes 03 seconds East 1,870.52 feet to the point of 
beginning. The City of Lafayette consists of 9.6919 acres, more or less 
and the Parish of Lafayette consists of 20.721 acres, more or less. The 
total combined acreages for the Lafayette City Parish Consolidated 
Government contains, in the aggregate, approximately 30.4129 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
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the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee shall be required to obtain consent from the Lafayette City-
Parish Consolidated Government prior to the execution of any assignment, 
sublease or other transfer. 
 
NOTE: Lessee shall at all times comply with all applicable environmental 
and wetlands laws and regulations promulgated by the federal government, 
the State of Louisiana, and/or any department, office, or agency thereof, 
and that the lessee shall obtain all licenses and/or permits required 
under such laws and regulations. 
 
NOTE: There shall be no drilling or surface operations (including 
particularly geophysical operations) on the lands vested in the Lafayette 
City-Parish Consolidated Government. 
 

 
Applicant: GULF LAND & SEISMIC to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Lafayette Consolidated Government authorizing the Mineral Board to act in 
its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 30.413 Tract Number: 38790
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TRACT 38791 - Lafayette Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Scott on December 13, 2006, being more fully described as follows: All of 
the rights, title and interest in any highways, right of ways, roads, 
alleys, or other lands owned by and not presently under mineral lease from 
the City of Scott, Louisiana, more particularly Creswell Avenue, Westward 
Avenue, Winborne Avenue, Marie Street, Anna Street, Vincent Drive, Provost 
Drive, Broad Avenue, L. Provost Road, Timmy Street, Ole Colony Road, 
Sheridan Drive, Thrasher Drive, Gold Rush Drive, Earline Drive, Gena Marie 
Drive, Lowell Drive and being located within the following described 
boundaries: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,756,593.25 
and Y = 569,236.79; thence North 89 degrees 59 minutes 57 seconds East 
5,420.37 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,762,013.62 and Y = 
569,236.86; thence South 00 degrees 00 minutes 09 seconds East 1,936.49 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,762,013.70 and Y = 567,300.37; 
thence North 89 degrees 59 minutes 55 seconds East 3,911.55 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 1,765,925.25 and Y = 567,300.46; thence 
South 03 degrees 01 minutes 31 seconds West 5,273.50 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,765,646.94 and Y = 562,034.31; thence North 89 
degrees 25 minutes 16 seconds West 9,053.78 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,756,593.62 and Y = 562,125.79; thence North 00 
degrees 00 minutes 16 seconds West 5,240.48 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,756,593.22 and Y = 567,366.27; thence North 00 
degrees 00 minutes 03 seconds East 1,870.52 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 32.183 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. The description is based on information provided by 
the State Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral 
rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based 
on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: GULF LAND & SEISMIC to Agency and by Resolution from the City 
Of Scott authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 32.183 Tract Number: 38791
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TRACT 38792 - Iberville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development on December 13, 2006, being 
more fully described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,058,291.99 and Y = 549,704.06; thence heading in a Southerly 
direction to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,054,075.70 and Y = 
536,488.41; thence heading Easterly to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,057,601.99 and Y = 536,488.41; thence heading in a Northerly direction 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,061,343.98 and Y = 549,395.10; 
thence heading in a Westerly direction back to Point of Beginning, 
containing approximately 14.00 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: APPLE ENERGY CORPS, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Louisiana Department Of Transportation And Development authorizing the 
Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 14 Tract Number: 38792 
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TRACT 38793 - Vermilion Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Vermilion 
Parish Police Jury on December 13, 2006, being more fully described as 
follows: All of the rights, title, and interest in any highways, right of 
ways, roads, alleys, or other lands owned by and not presently under 
mineral lease from the Vermilion Parish Police Jury, situated in Section 
Nos. 23, 24, 25 and 26, T12S-R1W, Vermilion Parish, Louisiana, containing 
approximately 25 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
The description is based on information provided by the State Agency 
regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: SILVER OAK PROPERTIES, LLC to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Vermilion Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 25 Tract Number: 38793 
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TRACT 38794 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Terrebonne 
Parish Consolidated Waterworks District No. 1 on December 13, 2006, being 
more fully described as follows:  
 
Parcel 1: 4.62 acres as per Entry No. 293294 of Conveyance Book 413, Folio 
337 to wit: A certain tract of land situated in the City of Houma, Parish 
of Terrebonne, Louisiana, measuring one (1) arpent front on the right 
descending bank of Bayou Terrebonne, by a depth of four arpents, situated 
in Sections 8 and/or 105, Township 17 South, Range 17 East, bounded above 
by property of Estate of Chas. Olivier, formerly, now Charles Subdivision 
and Delta Iron Works, now or formerly, and below by property of Estate of 
Wallace Price, now or formerly, together with all buildings and 
improvements thereon and all rights, ways, privileges and servitudes 
thereto belonging, LESS AND EXCEPT a lot measuring fifty feet front on the 
South side of East Main Street by a depth of one hundred fifty feet, 
bounded in front or North by East Main Street, above and in the rear by 
property above described and below or East by Estate of Wallace Price, 
sold on February 13, 1915, to Mrs. Edgar E. Bonvillian by act executed 
before E.C. Wurzlow, Clerk of Court, recorded in COB 64, Folio 100, 
Terrebonne Parish.  
 
Parcel 2: 0.21 acres as per Entries in Conveyance Book 451, Folio 356 and 
542, Conveyance Book 452, Folio 333 and 474, Conveyance Book 453, Folio 72 
to wit: A certain lot of ground, situated in the Parish of Terrebonne, a 
short distance below the City of Houma (now within the City of Houma), on 
the right descending bank of Bayou Terrebonne, measuring fifty feet front 
on East Main Street by a depth of one hundred fifty feet, situated in 
Sections 8 and/or 105, Township 17 South, Range 17 East, and being bounded 
above and in the rear by lands of Adam Bonvillian, et al, formerly, now 
Waterworks District No. 1 of the Parish of Terrebonne, Louisiana, and 
below by lands of Wallace Price, formerly, now Wilbert Pierce; together 
with all rights, ways, privileges, servitudes and prescriptions thereunto 
belonging or in anywise appertaining.  
 
Parcel 3: 0.22 acres as per Entry No. 310657 of Conveyance Book 428, Folio 
602 to wit:  
A) Two certain lots of ground situated in the City of Houma, Terrebonne 
Parish, Louisiana, designated as Lots One and Two in Charles Subdivision, 
as shown on a plan of T. Baker Smith, C.E., April 13, 1948, recorded on 
COB161, Folio 504, Terrebonne Parish, each of said lots measuring fifty 
five feet front on the East side of Howard Avenue by a depth of eighty six 
and one half feet between parallel lines, situated in Sections 8 and/or 
105, Township 17 South, Range 17 East; together with all the buildings and 
improvements thereon, and all the rights, ways, privileges, servitudes and 
appurtenances thereunto belonging or in anywise appertaining.  
B) A certain strip of ground situated in the City of Houma, Terrebonne 
Parish. Louisiana, comprised within the unnumbered lot North in Block Two 
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of Charles Subdivision, as shown on a plan made by T. Baker Smith, C.E., 
April 13, 1948, recorded in COB 161, Folio 504, Terrebonne Parish; said 
strip measuring a front of fifteen feet on the East side of Howard Avenue 
by depth between parallel lines to the Estate of Adam Bonvillian, situated 
in Sections 8 and/or 105, Township 17 South, Range 17 East; bounded East 
by property of the Estate of Adam Bonvillian, West by Howard Avenue, North 
by remainder of unnumbered lot in Block two and South by property of Alvin 
L. Cunningham described hereinabove; together with all the buildings and 
improvements thereon, and all the rights, ways, privileges, servitudes and 
appurtenances thereunto belonging or in anywise appertaining.  
 
Parcel 4: 0.49 acres as per Entry No. 165317 of Conveyance Book 242, Folio 
177 to wit:  
A) A certain unnumbered lot of ground in Charles Subdivision below the 
City of Houma, in Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 17 East, Parish of 
Terrebonne, Louisiana, as shown on a plan of survey made by T. Baker 
Smith, C.E. on April 13, 1948, duly recorded in COB 161, Folio 504, 
Terrebonne Parish, said lot measuring a front of 86.5 feet on the South 
side of Louisiana State Highway No. 69, by depth to the property of Ruben 
A. Bergeron, being 195 feet, more or less, between parallel lines; bounded 
on the North by Louisiana State Highway No. 69, on the East by property 
and Estate of Adam Bonvillian, on the South by Ruben A. Bergeron, and on 
the West by Howard Avenue; together with all the buildings and 
improvements thereon.  
B) A lot of ground situated in Charles Subdivision below the City of 
Houma, in Section 8, Township 17 South, Range 17 East, Parish of 
Terrebonne, Louisiana, comprised in the unnumbered lot North of Block two 
of Charles Subdivision, as shown on the plan of survey made by T. Baker 
Smith, C.E., on April 13, 1948, duly recorded in COB 161, Folio 504, 
Terrebonne Parish, measuring a width of forty feet on the East side of 
Howard Avenue by depth of 86.5 feet; bounded on the North by property of 
Delta Iron Works, Inc., on the East by property of Estate of Adam 
Bonvillian, on the South by property of Alvin L. Cunningham and on the 
West by Howard Avenue; together with all the buildings and improvements 
thereon, and all the rights, ways, privileges, servitudes and 
appurtenances thereunto. The above described 4 parcels are estimated to 
contain, in the aggregate, approximately 5.54 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
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implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, nor shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be no surface operations on the property leased herein. 
 

 
Applicant: PETROLEUM LAND RESOURCES, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from 
the Terrebonne Parish Consolidated Waterworks District No. 1 authorizing 
the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 5.54 Tract Number: 38794


